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3 Aug 2010 UCBC meeting held at the Schertz VFW Hall

CALL TO ORDER:  President Brian Hunter called the August meeting to order at 7:33 pm.

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE/ NEW MEMBERS:
GUEST(S):  Chris Domkowski was introduces as a prospective new member, he wanted to see 
what UCBC was all about.  NEW MEMBER:  Please welcome our newest member, Chris 
Domkowski.

SECRETARY REPORT: The July meeting minutes were filed with 1 correction.

As Published:  METRO:  Dave Cole announced the City Tournament will be held on October 
2nd & 3rd at Amistad.  Entry fees are $25, forms will be available shortly.  Weigh-in site will be at 
Black Brush, it will be a drive-by weigh-in and it is said that one member will be weighing in 
both teams fish while the other member stays in the vehicle to keep the line going.  There will be 
more information to follow.   Next meeting will be held on July 21st at 7:30 pm, VFW in 
Universal City.

Corrected: METRO:  Dave Cole announced the City Tournament will be held on October 2nd & 
3rd at Amistad.  Entry fees are $25, forms will be available shortly.  Weigh-in site will be at 
Diablo East, it will be a drive-by weigh-in and it is said that one member will be weighing in 
both teams fish while the other member stays in the vehicle to keep the line going.  There will be 
more information to follow.   Next meeting will be held on July 21st at 7:30 pm, VFW in 
Universal City.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Tiana Martinez was unable to attend this month’s meeting due to a family member death

Dave Cole was not able to attend due to his mother’s memorial service

Linda Teplicek was hospitalized this past week
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Jack Anglin has been diagnosed with throat cancer and is not expected to recover,  Jack is 
currently at home.

UCBC expresses our deepest sympathy to those who have lost loved ones, please keep each of 
our members and their families in your thoughts and prayers during their time of need.

TREASURY REPORT: The July Treasurer’s report was filed and published

Treasurer’s Report
July 2010

Bank Petty Cash

Balance Forward,
July 1, 2010

$5973.86 $84.00

Total Income $30.00

Total Expenses $592.57

Ending Balance
July 31st , 2010

$5411.29 $84.00

Total $5495.29

OLD BUSINESS:

Fish Fry:  The Fish Fry was held on July 31st Fish Fry was a success, attached is the Fish Fry 
Expenses,  Total income: $5440.27, Expenses: $2517.55,  Total Profit: $2922.72.

Brennie Farley received her care package and sent the following e-mail 

Thank you so much for your generosity!  I was opening them in my workspace and 3 fellow sailors were 
watching (ready to pounce after I took my share ;)  I said it was from my bass club.  And someone said, 
"Would they know what to send?"  I said, "No. 1, they 'rough it' for the tournaments.  No, 2, they hold 
their meetings at the VFW, and have many vets in the group."  They crowded closer!  I took the spicy 
jerky, some fruit, of course the astringent (we only have 6 females in our regiment any way) and a few 
other things such as some baby wipes and dried fruit.  I put the BIG bag of dried fruit on the counter for 
everyone (we have 2 per shift, 3 shifts a day) and it was gone in 1 day!  The jerky is always the first to go. 
They took what they needed and we combined it into 1 box and took down stairs for the regiment.  It  
was all gone in a few minutes.  The wipes are great.  We need to wipe all surfaces down 3 times a day. 
We will also be doing massive field day before the official turn over, so I do not think any will be left!  We 



had a massive cleanup last week for ADM Handley and a 3 star General who visited.  Many shops had 
depleted their supply.  Tell everyone thank you!  

I took the sample size soaps and shampoos.  I will be taking them to the chaplain who visits the farther 
out FOBs.  They live in tents without AC, eat MREs 2 times a day.  Lunch is BULK MREs the cooks heat up 
to give them a hot meal.  Mail is delivered about once a month, and the exchange is a traveling one that 
comes around about every 6 weeks!  I am going to put some of the sample size perfume in there as well.  
There are a few women on those FOBs!

BTW, I had not looked at the address, but they were teasing me.  I do not know if it was you or my boss 
(since a b-day package came the same day) but someone put US NAVY SEALS.  I am actually a SEABEE!  :)

NEW BUSINESS

Raffle:  Congratulations to Cheryl Collicott for winning the Tempest Rod.

Club Picnic:  The Club Picnic will be held on 4 Sep at Jeff & Jenny Mergeles house. @ 
3:00/3:30 pm til Jeff kicks us out.  For directions please contact Jeff & Jenney @ 210-422-9470. 
Please be sure to bring a side dish.

Christmas Party: The 2010 Christmas Party is scheduled for 11 Dec 10, there will be a White 
Elephant Gift Exchange ($25 limit); Santa has been scheduled.  Club will be providing the Meat 
& the Bar Tab & Keg,  Please remember to bring a side dish

Top 8:  Team captain Weldon Pierce announced the Top 8 team; Weldon Pierce, Steve Connelly, 
Alan Parks, Aubrey Freeman Sr, Aubrey Freeman Jr, Steve Worley, David Glenney, John 
McMahan.  TABC is being held at Choke Canyon 24-26 Sep 10,

REPORTS:  

METRO:  City Tournament will be held on October 2nd & 3rd at Amistad.  Entry fees are $25, 
forms are attached.  Weigh-in site will be at Diablo East, it will be a drive-by weigh-in and it is 
said that one member will be weighing in both teams fish while the other member stays in the 
vehicle to keep the line going.  Metro is asking that each Club consolidate their entries,  UCBC 
will be collecting the entry forms and payment at the next UCBC club meeting 

Next METRO meeting will be held on Aug 18st at 7:30 pm, VFW in Universal City.

TABC:  The 3 rd youth tournament is being held at Coletto Creek on 14 Aug 10



TOURNAMENT RESULTS/ REPORT July 17th & 18th, Choke Canyon

Division Place Name # of Fish Weight

Open 1st Chuck Turknett 10 22.78
2nd Robert McFarlane 3 15.96
3rd John McMahan 7 13.25

Ladies 1st Donna Anderson 5 9.60
2nd Jennifer Mergele 3 5.71

Jr. Boys Darren Hendrickson 1 1.82
Jr. Girls Katie Mergele 1 2.03
Couples Jeff & Jenny Mergele 9 18.52
Heavy Team Chuck Turknett & Donna Anderson 15 32.38
Big Bass Robert McFarlane 12.39

41 Members – 92 Fish – 205.75 lbs

Tournament Notes:  September Tournament will be at Buchannan   

Next meeting will be held on September 7th @ 7:30 pm Schertz VFW

Meeting adjourned @ 9:00 pm

Tiana Martinez
UCBC, Secretary


